## THE TOMLINSON FAMILY REUNION

## Many Local Relatives Attended Event at Charlottesville

The annual reunion of the Tomlinson family was held last Sunday at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Frank White, near Charlottesville, Ind. Many members of this widely known family in Hamilton county attended the event and County Surveyor Roy Horney, who presided, was reelected president, with Ruth Esther Hill, secretary. Letters were read from Ruth Ann Slimmer, Brose Tomlinson and Lloyd Williams. The program also included a song

by Ruth Esther Hill, a trumpet solo by Cora Ann Tominson, a talk by Murray Kenworthy, Mr. and Mrs. Walter Creek, who recently lagved to the Charlotesville community, gave a number on the violin and piano and Miss Hill, a graduate of Asbury college, Kentucky, told about some of the activities of that school. There were 75 guests registered. It was decided that the reunion will be held annually on the third Sunday in June and the 1942 meeting will also occur at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Relatives from a distance were Mrs. Sibyl Naylor and children and Mr. and Mrs. A. C. Tomlinson and son Paul, of Ohio. Other guests Mr. and Mrs. Earl Reveal and son, Mr. and Mrs. Murray Kenworthy, Miss Denzle Williams, Mrs. Mary Tomlinson, Mr. and Mrs. Ludovic Hill and daughters, Mr. and Mrs. Roy D. Horney, Mr. and Mrs. John

Williams and children, Mr. and Mrs. Walter O. Creek and son James. Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Horney, Mr. and Mrs. Morris Tomlinson and children, Asher K. Tomlinson, Finley Tomlinson, Mr. and Mrs. Grant Wagner and family, Mr. and Mrs. James C. Vinard, Mr. and Mrs. Conrad Tomlinson, Mr. and Mrs. James Tomlinson and daughter Jay, Randa Hiatt, Paul Kinney, Mr. and Mrs. Louen White, Mr. and Mrs. Chesley White and daughter, Mrs. Ella Tomlinson, Mr. and Mrs. Roy B. Wood and sons Ralph and Fred. Mr. and Mrs. A. C. Tomlinson and son, Mr. and Mrs. Mike Curran, Mrs. Sibyl Naylor and children, Mr. and Mrs. William Glover and son, Mr. and Mrs. Seth J. Hinshaw, Mr. and Mrs. Murray Taylor, Benny Livingooth and Mr. and Mrs. Frank White.

## ARCADIA NEWS

Mrs. Trene Hill and daughter, Jane, of Indianapolis were Sunday guests of Mr. and Mrs. Marshall Branson.

Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Gough are the parents of a baby boy born Friday at the Hamilton county hospital. The young man has been named James Lee. The little man is welcomed by a brother, Johnnie, and all are proud.

Tuesday guests in the home of Rev. Merton Stanley were Rev. B. G. Gilbert and son of Kirklin.

Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Whetsel and daughter, Virginia, of Anderson visited Mr. and Mrs. Henry Moore, Tuesday.

Mr. and Mrs. Don Hope of Cicero and Mr. and Mrs. Geo. Mosbaugh drove to Huntington, Saturday, and attended the funeral of Mrs. Jacob Ott, grandmother of Mrs. Wayne Mosbaugh.

Mr. and Mrs. Jesse Wright, Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Waters of Russia-